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 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug people of the as the Traditional Custodians of the 
lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW will carry out safety 
improvements at the intersection of 
Epping Road and Culloden Road, 
Marsfield to improve safety for road 
users by reducing the risk of crashes. 
 
The Australian and NSW Governments are 
investing $518 million into road safety projects 
across NSW.    
 
The Road Safety Program launched in early 2024, 
aims to improve safety and reduce crashes on 
NSW roads. As part of this program, we will be 
extending the existing central median along 
Epping Road to improve safety for road users by 
reducing the risk of crashes when turning right 
from Epping Road, which involves crossing 
multiple lanes of traffic.  
 
This will be a change for Eastbound vehicles 
travelling on Epping Road towards Marsfield 
which will no longer be able to turn right turn into 
Culloden Road.  
 
Westbound vehicles travelling on Epping Road 
towards Macquarie Park will be able to still turn 
right into Culloden Road.  
 
Transport’s investigations show that some drivers 
are making illegal right turns at this location. 
Between 2019 and 2023 there have been 12 
reported crashes on Epping Road at the Culloden 
Road intersection. Four crashes involved 

eastbound vehicles turning right from Epping 

Road into Culloden Road which resulted in three 
injury crashes and one fatal crash. 
 
What work are we doing?  
Work includes: 
• establishing a temporary work site 
• locating existing underground services 
• extending the median on Epping Road 
• laying turf on extended median  
• line marking and sign posting 
 

When and where we’ll be working 
Work is expected to begin in August and will take 
approximately two weeks to complete, weather 
permitting. We will update the community with 
further project information before the start of 
construction. 
 
Working hours will be 8pm to 5am, Sunday to 
Thursday. There will be no work on Friday nights, 
Saturdays, or public holidays. 
 
Changes to traffic and pedestrian 
movements  
To ensure the safety of road users and workers, 
temporary changes to traffic and pedestrian 
movements will be in place around the work zone.  
Please keep to the speed limits and follow the 
direction of traffic controllers and signage.  
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What will this mean for you? 
Road users travelling towards Marsfield along 
Epping Road will have the opportunity to turn right 
at the signalised intersections at Balaclava and 
Vimiera roads.  
 

Managing how our work affects you 
Our work needs to be carried out at night to lessen 
the disruption to traffic and reduce safety risks to 
our workers, pedestrians, and motorists 
It may be noisy at times, but we will do everything 
we can to lessen our impacts by: 
• turning off equipment and vehicles when not in 

use 
• completing noisier tasks, such as 

jackhammering, by midnight 
• using quieter equipment where possible and 

targeted lighting to reduce light spill 
 

 
Location of work area  
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